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DOMINION MEDICAL COUNCIL

OTTAWA, June 19. Officers were elected by the Medical Coun-
cil of Canada, which has just eoncluded its annual session 'here,
as follows:

Honorary Preýsident, Dr. T. G. IRoddclk, Montreal; iPresid1ent,
D.R. S. Thornton, Deloraine, Man.; Vice-President, Dr. R. J.

Gibson, Sanit Ste. Mfarie, Ont.; IRegistrar, Dr. R. W. Powell1,
Ottawa; General Counsel, F. H. iClrysier, Ottawa.

The examinations of the Council for admission t&' the register
were ordered to take place at Mfontreal in Qetober, 1914, and the
spring examination in Winnipeg in June, 1915.

At the close of the session Dr. T. G. Rod-dick, the retiring
president, who was elected honorary president for life, with a seat
on the exedutive, entertaincd the 'Council at luncheon. The next
session will be held in Ottawa, June, 1915.

Ail the provinces wvere represented at the sessions, as well as
ail the universities, the Government appointees being Dr. T. Gx.
Roddick and Dr. Braithwaite, of Edmonton. Dr. Bapty, of Vic-
toria, was unable tce be present. The diploma of L.M.C.C. was
granted to Hon. Dr. Roche, Minister of the Interior.

VACAeCIES ON McGILL TEACHING STAFF FILLED

Several changes in the teaching staff of McGill University were
aninolnced ycstcrday afternoon at the meeting of the Governors in
the Royal «Victoria College. Three resignations were accepted,
thOse of Dr. Walton, Dr. Howard T. Barnes and Dr. R. B. Miller.

-Keen regret at the loss of Dr. A. E. Barlow and H. H. IYMaii,
who perished on the Empress of Jreland, was expressed by the
%lard. Dr. Barlow was a member of the teaching staff and
Mr. Lyman a graduate of MeGill.

Dean Walton has accepted a position witli t'he Egptian Govern-
Ment at Cairo; Dr. IBarnes will takçe up the duties of Professor
of Physies in the new University of British Columbia, and, Dr.
Mýiller will go to the Western University in London, Ont.


